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The Hiawatha City Council met in a work session July 28, 2009. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:38 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla. Dick Olson arrived at 5:38 P.M. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers Jr.; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Deputy Chief-EMS, Andrew Sweeney; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; City Attorney, Randy Scholar, and True North representative, Stewart Hacker.  
Linda Bendixen moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

Medical Director Insurance
City Administrator, Gary Rogers, Jr. addressed the City Council in regards to the Medical Director insurance questions that were presented in an earlier meeting as to whether the Medical Director should be an independent contractor or as a city employee. 

Rogers stated research has been completed in regards to the questions posed and that it is to the benefit of the city if the Medical Director be considered as a city employee and not an independent contractor. The City currently provides medical malpractice and professional liability for the Medical Director the only additional insurance that would be required is Workers Compensation at a minimal cost to the city. 

City Attorney, Randy Scholar explained the differences between an independent contractor vs. an employee and how it is determined by the control factor. 

Scholar stated that the city relies on the medical director for professional services and could decide to maintain the medical director has an independent contractor, if the council would choose to maintain the medical director as an employee the financial cost would be $700.00 for Worker’s Compensation and payroll taxes and thirdly risk management would be a factor and that is most important part is coverage for any acts that we might incur. 

True North representative, Stewart Hacker stated that the City already provides the risk management insurance. Stewart Hacker and Randy Scholer added if the medical director would need to purchase professional liability insurance it would cost $3, 000-4,000; it is most cost effective for the City to purchase then for the director. 

Mayor, Theis asked the City Council’s position on the matter; Linda Bendixen stated that with the information presented she has a better understanding of the matter and would be fine with providing the necessary insurance coverage for the medical director as an employee. Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa and Marty Bruns were in agreement.   

Council instructed staff to place the medical director position on the August 5, 2009 agenda for consideration.     
Ambulance Fee and Adoption of Rates
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage reviewed the need to adopt new ambulance fees and rates. The Federal government (Medicare) and certain insurance companies set rates which they will pay for ambulance service. Wellmark uses a “modifier” pf 1.7 to set their approved rates. When we charge more than that, we are required to write off the extra charge. In order to make our rates more consistent and competitive, Nesslage recommended that the council adopt rates with a 1.8 “modifier”, rounded off. 

Council instructed staff to place the ambulance fee and adoption of rates on the August 5th, 2009 agenda for consideration.   

Park & Recreation-Friends of the Park Proposal 

Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole presented a request for council approval to establish a Friends of the Parks and Recreation organization. The organization would conduct activities to promote the purposes of the Park and Recreation Department. Cole has researched several organization including Marion’s Friends of the Parks, Hiawatha Friends of the Library, Urbandale Friends of the Parks, and the Internal Revenue Service regarding the 501(c) (3) status. The mission of the organization would be to develop, enhance and support the public parks, open spaces, and community recreational programs and facilities for the benefit of the citizens of Hiawatha. 

City Administrator, Gary Rogers, Jr. stated that these types of organizations are normally very positive, they provide volunteers and resources for the community and looks good for grant purposes. 

Rogers additionally stated that the council does not need to approve this board or disband, however the approval of support and participation of staff or council participation is appropriate. 

Council instructed staff to place council approval supporting the participation of staff and/or council participation in developing a Friends of the Parks & Recreation Foundation for their 

consideration.
League Conference Discussion

The City Council reviewed and marked each presentation they would attend at the fall League Conference in Davenport this year. 

Right-of-Way Ordinance

Staff is continuing to research the right-of-way ordinance.

Fiber Optics Discussion 

Marty Bruns discussed the status of fiber optics funding request through ImOn and the Iowa grant. ImOn is asking the City to commit to the cost share of the “base leg” (one side of the planned loop) in the amount of $81,000 of the quoted $261,400 for the base loop installation. Burns noted the estimated cost did not include the cost of the fiber optics, which will run .90 cents a foot for 72 fiber bundles, or an additional $54,660 for the basic loop project if we would implement 144 fibers as was done in Marion. 

ImOn is requesting a commitment from the City of Hiawatha before August 1, 2009; the application submission deadline is August 15, 2009. 

Bruns stated that he would recommend proceeding with the implementation of the base leg if ImOn commits to sharing the full loop but not if they will only cost shared the path through Hiawatha. The base leg is to the benefit of ImOn not the City. 

Bruns stated as much as we want it; it is too soon and too expensive. 

Tax Increment Financing (T.I.F.) Policy

The City Council reviewed the proposed Economic Development Policy Statement that initialized and underlined the following sentence The City Council will make all final and binding decisions relating to economic development assistance, and additionally added the words exempt in extreme circumstance, in #2. and added including impacts of natural disaster in #7.

Council instructed staff to place the proposed Economic Development Policy Statement on the August 5, 2009 agenda for consideration. 

Strategic Planning/Goals Session w/ Jeff Schott of the Institute of Public Affairs 

City Administrator, Gary Rogers, JR. asked the Council if they would be interested in a Strategic Planning/Goals Session with Jeff Schott of the Institute of Public Affairs. The session would be planned for the fall after election. 

The Council instructed the City Administrator to proceed with setting a date and time for both the staff and the council to meet with Jeff Schott. 

Community Development Filing & Permit Fees

The City Council reviewed the proposed filing and permit fees comparing the metro area. 

Council expressed their concerns with the increased fees and wondered what the driver was to increase rates. 

Community Development Director stated the driver was two pronged; one was it had been two years since last reviewed and the reduction of electrical permits that were taken from local authority and given to the State of Iowa. 

Council stated that they didn’t have issues raise filing and permit fees if it were directed to increased work for the department, e.g. temporary occupancy permits that require staff to return to the site several times. 

Linda Bendixen stated that she was concerned that our fees are higher than other cities in the metro area and that we have additional fees that are not listed in other communities. 

Marty Bruns suggested the decrease in permit fee revenues is a budget issue and that the council would need to review that issue. Bruns additionally stated the Community Development Department does not need to be self sustaining. 

Council shared the following thoughts: the city’s fees need to be in close proximity of the surrounding communities because we do not want to detour commercial and residential expansion; when increasing permit to make it logical; e.g. leaving above ground pool at $30, and increase the underground pool to $50.00 because staff have additional inspections. 

Council instructed staff to review filing and permit fees and increase the fees for those permits that require additional inspections, repeat call backs and our logical. Council also instructed staff to bring those fees back to the council in the August 19 meeting for consideration. 

GEOTHERMAL SYSTEMS ORDINANCE

The City Council reviewed the proposed Chapter 135 Geothermal Well Standards Ordinance that address the original concept prohibiting vertical drilling, application procedures, underground distances and the requirement of council approval. 

Council instructed staff to place Ordinance Chapter 135 Geothermal Well Standards on the August 5, 2009 agenda to considering setting a hearing for consideration of the revised ordinance for September 2 , 2009 @ 7:00 P.M. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
